
Nikki’s 
Notes 

We were 
honored to 
have Dr. John 
O’Malley, the 
President of our missions 
agency, visit. It was so fun for 
all of us to be able to show 
him around our town. He was 
able to experience “real life” 
here by staying in our home, 
going to the market (and 
actually eating market meat!), 
and meeting many of our 
church members. Matt had the 
opportunity to translate while 
Dr. O’Malley preached for our 
Sunday services at our house 
and in the village. Most of all, 
each of our kids thought it was 
so neat to have a real live 
American in our home! Dr. 
O’Malley spoiled us all big 
time while he was here as well 
as exhorted us in our own 
Christian walk. The Lord did 
great things through this visit 
and we are still reaping the 
blessings from it all. Now we 

wonder, who’s next? !

October 5, 2022

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters, 

We are happy to report that the church here 
officially has a name! The members voted to adopt the 
name of Good News Baptist Church of Memot District. 
We are now working on getting all the needed 
documentation ready to get the church officially 
recognized. Please pray that the Lord will give wisdom in 

this effort, and that He would give favor with the officials 
who have to sign off on it, especially as restrictive new 
guidelines for religion have been issued recently. We know 
that the church belongs to Jesus, that He will build it, and 
that devilish opposition cannot prevail.

I have been able to start visiting a man named Khna, 
who is disabled from a neck injury several years ago and is 
completely immobilized. He lives in Trabike, a nearby 
village where we have a weekly Bible study, and is a cousin 
to the main believer in Trabike. When I first met Khna, he 
told me that he is in too much misery to study about Jesus. 
Despite this, he has allowed me to continue visiting him 
and sharing the good news of Jesus Christ with him. Please 
pray that Khna will understand the gospel and accept Jesus 
Christ as his own Savior.

Recently the Lord has opened up some specific 
ministry opportunities for Nikki. Last month, she was able 
to participate in and speak at a Baptist missionary ladies’ 
retreat, and on October 14-15 she will be taking a group 
from our church to a ladies conference, where she will also 
be one of the speakers (in 
the Khmer language!). 
Please pray that God will 
help Nikki and use her 
greatly. 

For His Name’s Sake,  
The Brown Family  
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Spiritual growth of Sarun, Sara, Poch
• Salvation of Thim, Khna
• Evangelism opportunities 
• Light of Life Radio Broadcast


